

**Minutes:** by: BB, AB

**Attendance:**

**Present:** BB,LZ,AB,EB, MA,EH, DM

**Absent:** GF

## CALENDER

### • ALI

- Plan Informational dive at the Glass Sponge Reefs, Gibson
- Dates should be planned by December 19
- Get permission for third week of January painting
- Make posters for Painting the Classroom by January 2

### • Emma

- Set dates for the Term 2 trips to Grabiola Island and Rendezvous
- January trip dates should be set before December 20

### • Emily

- Start on ideas for paint room
- Set dates for people to come help design a layout for the painting day

### • Bjorn

- Figure out logistics to the Ice Diving Trip
- Try to transfer authority of Facebook aquasoc page so we can shut it down
- Add classes to exec calendar

### • Larissa

- November newsletter

### • Dayle

- ... sign things? ☺

### • Geoff

- Transfer Larissa's bio on exec profiles from secretary to newsletter coordinator

## Updates: (<15min)

Emma-

- Thinking about trips next term (book before Christmas break)
- Powell River trip this weekend

Meagan

- Organized trivia night

Ali

- Setting up CPAWS informational dive at Glass Sponge Reefs
- Talked to AMS about paint night
- Availability of free paint from paint shop

Emily

- Designed/printed/laminated scavenger hunt cards (can be reused next year)

- Lead pumpkin carving dive

Bjorn

- Made October newsletter, working on November one
- Agreed on plan to fund Brendan's trip to DEMA, debriefed
- Led Scavenger hunt dive (Nov 3)
- Staffed IDC
- Did a presentation to a Biomedical Engineering class about the Aqua Society and some of the pressure related dangers of diving (got people interested)

Larissa

- Presenting to new OW groups (3)
- Took pictures of people in the pool one night
- Looked up place to get free paint with AB
  - Evan's Ave

Dayle

- Singed things
- Attended club dives
- Got discover scuba diver

Geoff

- Updated exec profiles and some of the instructor ones

### Events

- Pumpkin Carvind Dive (Oct 21): EB,LZ,AB,BB
- Scavenger Hunt Dive (Nov 3): DM, BB
- Trivia Night (Nov 8): MA,LZ,AB

### Review of Incomplete Action Items: (10 min)

**Everyone**, keep going to one OW/AOW/DSD class a month to make a presentation about the executive and club events and try to make some connections with the students.

**Everyone:** Executives that think they will not be here next year should start looking for replacements to take their spot.

**Dayle** to follow up on RA led SCUBA diving nights. As of last: "Emailed PRC (resident advisors) to encourage RA club events. Got a good contact and sent out an email blurb of the club. Sounds hopeful." Contact again and try to help set some nights up.  
\*Note: 1 residence DSD has now happened!

**Bjorn** to take off the AquaSoc page because we think it is pulling people away from the group →Contact Facebook to move AquaSoc page to a new user

**Bjorn** will add classes to the exec calendar so we can look into assigning presentations for courses.

**Geoff** will coordinate the website calendar with BA. Discuss with BA by **Oct. 25<sup>th</sup>?**

**Geoff** to get more uploads of photos to website – organize transfer of photos to website via dropbox or Facebook. Add some photos (and let us know) by **Nov. 1**.

**Emily** and **Ali** thinking about mural event for back of club classroom. EB and AB to get permission from the SUB. EB to organize an outline for the mural (use a projector) – to get just the big stuff set up. (Total budget \$50) -paint from reuse centers. To track down permission by **Oct. 19<sup>th</sup>**

\*Updates: have permission to go ahead. Need to find a date for next term (second week or so). Paint is covered for the event. Paintbrushes are covered as well. Ali to make posters for.

### **New Action Items:** *(30 min)*

Bjorn's ideas to discuss:

- ice diving training trip – early February
- find new execs! (through talking to classes
- need to bring in new members **early** next year... Chalk bus loop advertising
- who is the new newsletter coordinator → LZ
- Exec end of year fun time event! – Dec. 11<sup>th</sup> Night Dive (Kelvin Grove) meet at dive shop at 5:30 (potential Sauna at Bjorn's after)
- Bjorn** to set next meeting time: ...early January
- Santa Hat dive
- talk to Brendan about setting up course dates
- mural night second week in January

- Potential trips by Emma: (26/27 in January, 2 potential weekends in March -9/10 or-) (Locations: Gabriola Island –cottage/lodge-, Rendezvous in January)
- Club dive to Tuwanek

### **Ideas:**

Another idea that came up was having monthly events for people who just had a dive class.

Several great game night ideas were brought up including Trivia Pub night (own at go to a pub) Fish Bingo, Jeopardy

U/W kissing contest club dive at some point

Larissa's marketing ideas: -chalk painting of bus loop -hiding paper fish around campus... If you find one you can redeem it for money off courses/gear (small ones around)

AB wants to do shark week on campus -show shark movies, shark cookies, shark bingo. Shark talk (Chris Harvey Clark) → do it at the beginning of next term

Event at the aquarium requires at least 10 people for group rate. **Meagan** to find out how many people are interested. We decided that it would be difficult to get enough people to come out, so we will look into this next spring.